## ST. PETER'S LUTHERAN CHURCH

# Built on the Rock

## **Announcements**

March 17, 2024

Pastor Luke J. Boehringer: (920)579-8150 St. Peter's Lutheran School, Mr. Courtney Meyer, Principal 922-1160 ext. 302 Emergency Visits Pastor Dan Schmidt (920) 238-0541

**GUEST PREACHER** for this weekend is Pastor David Haag from Winnebago Lutheran Academy. We thank Pastor Haag for bringing us God's Word.

**MEMORIAL** Family and friends of Carol Butz have given special gifts to the Improvement Fund and Ladies Evening Circle.

**HOLY WEEK 2024** Maundy Thursday, 3:30 & 6:30 pm with the Lord'Supper, Good Friday, 3:30 & 6:30 pm with the Lord's Supper, and **Easter Sunday, 8:30 am & 10 am** with Easter breakfast at 7 am until 8:15 am.

**EASTER BREAKFAST MARCH 31**<sup>st</sup> **SIGN-UP** sheets are now available in the narthex on the information station! Please join us for a french toast/sausage/egg-bake breakfast. Indicate on the sign-up sheet if you plan to attend and how many will be coming from your family. You can also sign-up to donate food (especially egg-bakes) or supplies. Please sign up at your earliest convenience. Easter services will be held at 8:30 & 10:00 am with breakfast being served from 7:00 am until 8:15 am.

**PRESENTATION AT FAITH** Join Child Psychiatrist Dr. Jeremy Chapman at the Faith Lutheran Commons (55 Prairie Rd, Door 2 leads to the Commons) on March 26, 6:00 pm, for an insightful session as he delves into the complex world of digital media and its impact on children's mental health. This one-hour presentation is designed to give you knowledge and strategies to support the mental well-being of our children in this digital age. WHO SHOULD ATTEND? This presentation is highly recommended for parents, teachers, and anyone involved in child education and welfare.

**PINE CARE DERBY** will be on April 6 at 1:00 pm with practice being held on April 5 at 6:00 pm. We have pine cars available in the narthex to purchase for \$5.00. All congregation members are invited to partake in the fun! The International Pine Car Derby is Saturday, April 20 at St. John's, Princeton if any Lutheran Girl Pioneers are interested in participating.

**TV's & STANDS** We have 2 TV's and stands that anyone can take for free. Please let Anna or Ashley in the office know by the end of March if you'd like these.

THE WISCONSIN PARENTAL CHOICE COMMITTEE (WPCC) would like to hear from you. Please contact one of the members of this committee with your questions. Written questions are best so the committee can keep track of the questions being asked and responses. WPCC members are Mark Weber (Committee Chairman), Gus Mielkie, Ashley Hanson, John Willis, Mike Will, William Atchison, Brian Fisher, Josh Guell, Courtney Meyer, Ted Schmitz, Pastor Boehringer and Ben Zick. There will be a Frequently Asked Question (FAQ) document coming out by March 21<sup>st</sup>, please watch for it in the weekly announcements, News & Notes, and on the information station. Email Mark Weber at <a href="mailto:mweber.re@sbcglobal.net">mweber.re@sbcglobal.net</a> for any questions.

**OPEN FORUM** The Coordinating Council will be hosting an open forum with the Wisconsin Parental Choice Committee on **Wednesday**, **April 3 at 7:00 pm** in the commons. We invite the members of St. Peter's and Good Shepherd. An overview will be given of the WPCC's work. Questions are encouraged. Written questions can be submitted through email (<a href="mweber.re@sbcglobal.net">mweber.re@sbcglobal.net</a>) or there are index cards on the information station and can be put in the box. Attendees need to be aware that questions may not be answered at the open forum but will be researched by the WPCC and responses presented at a later date. If you have any questions pertaining to the open forum please contact Ben Zick, <a href="mailto:crazick@yahoo.com">crazick@yahoo.com</a>.

**SCRIP** will not be sold at WLA the week of March 17<sup>th</sup> because of Spring Break. We may have limited quantity at St. Peter's that week also.

WIDOWS & WIDOWERS FELLOWSHIP GROUP will meet at Faros Restaurant, Fond du Lac on Tuesday, March 26<sup>th</sup>, at 1:00 pm. We will have an open discussion following the meal. Ask questions, share information, and participate in conversation. Plan to get to know someone you haven't met yet! Please **RSVP by March 24<sup>th</sup>** to Dave Seibel at 920-948-9475 (call or text) or dseibelz56@gmail.com.

YOUTH RALLY SPONSORS We are looking for sponsors for our WELS Youth Rally trip in June. Sponsorship is in the form of prayers/encouragement, financial, or donating snacks/drinks. We have a total of 24 people going this year and we are taking our own transportation (renting two 15 passenger vans). Please use the reply card and envelopes on the information station. Feel free to write a prayer/words of encouragement for the kids as well on the back of the reply card. Thank you to our congregation for your support!

**TEEN GROUP BRAT FRY** St. Peter's & Good Shepherd Teens will be hosting a brat fry at Good Shepherd on **Sunday**, **April 7** after their late service, beginning at 11:30 am. Members of both churches are invited to attend! Proceeds will help benefit those attending the Youth Rally in Colorado.

WLA's THE EVENT will be held on Saturday, April 27 at the Radisson in Fond du Lac. Funds raised support the WLA Endowment Fund, as well as to provide capital for the detailed planning and early infrastructure work for the new campus. Purchase tickets at <a href="https://wlavikings.org/theevent">https://wlavikings.org/theevent</a> by April 1st to receive early bird pricing. Did you know that you can bid virtually this year? You will have the opportunity to browse and bid on our silent auction items from the comfort of your home. This is a great way to support The Academy, even if you are unable to attend in person.

**DIVINE CALLS** Winnebago Lutheran Academy has issued a call to Miss Moriah Hackbarth to teach Math. She currently serves at Nebraska Lutheran High School. A call has been issued to Miss Rachel Feld to serve as Technology Coordinator. She is currently serving at Martin Luther College. WLA is also looking for a part time Band Instructor to assist Director Abby Kurth in the WLA Schools band program.

**SAFE TRAVELS** to the WLA students and chaperones traveling to London, England and Washington DC over Spring Break. The Traveling Choir members will be performing in a concert at Cadogan Hall in England while the DC travelers will visit historic places.

**NEW TREATMENT PLAN** Last Wednesday Pastor Boehringer had exploratory surgery which revealed that there was more cancer than expected. This means that his big surgery that had been set for April 3 is now canceled. Pastor restarted chemotherapy that will last another 2 months and then another CT scan to determine the next steps. As most of us know, cancer rarely does what we want it to do, but it always does what Jesus wants it to do. God be praised even in sickness!

#### Daily Bible Readings

03/18 Jeremiah 9:23-10:25	03/22 Jeremiah 16:1-17:18
03/19 Jeremiah 11, 12	03/23 Jeremiah 17:19-18:23
03/20 Jeremiah 13	03/24 Jeremiah 19, 20
03/21 Jeremiah 14, 15	

### Last Week's Stewardship

Worship: $88 + 145 + 148 = 381$	Mid-Week Worship: $242 + 75 = 317$
Sunday School: 21	Sunday Bible Class: 55

First Fruits to the Lord 2024:	Last Week	Year-to-Date
Thank offerings in support of the unified budget	\$21,674.25	
Other receipts in support of the unified budget	4,850.00	
Total receipts in support of the unified budget	26,524.25	\$293,975.48
Honoring the Lord!	892.00	
Improvement Fund	1,050.20	
WLA Forward in Trust	573.00	<b>国8</b> 3国
LWMS	502.25	

This Week at St. Peter's www.stpetersfdl.net/calendar

MONDAY – FRID	OAY	NO SCHOOL~SPRING BREAK
MONDAY	5:00 pm	School Board Meeting
	6:00 pm	Adult Bells
TUESDAY	6:00 pm	Board of Elders
WEDNESDAY	3:30 pm	Midweek Lenten Service
	5:30 pm	Adult Choir Rehearsal
	6:30 pm	Midweek Lenten Service
THURSDAY	5:15 pm	Board of Youth & Adult Discipleship
	6:30 pm	Worship
NEXT SUNDAY	8:00 am	Worship
	9:10 am	Bible Class & Sunday School
	10:30 am	worship .